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Docket No. 07-2035-01 
 
REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF 
TIME TO FILE RESPONSIVE 
COMMENTS 
 

 
 Pursuant to Utah Administrative Code R746-100-3(I) and Utah Code §63-46B-6, 

the Utah Committee of Consumer Services (“Committee”) requests that the time for 

interested parties to file responsive comments to PacifiCorp’s May 30, 2007 submitted 

Integrated Resource Plan be extended to August 31, 2007.  In support of its request, the 

Committee declares as follows:  

 1.  On May 30, 2007, PacifiCorp submitted its eighth Integrated Resource Plan 

(IRP) entitled “Integrated Resource Plan 2007" to the Utah Public Service Commission 

(Commission) as required by the Commission’s June 18, 1992 Order in Docket No. 90-

2035-01 which promul-gated Commission Standards and Guidelines governing 

PacifiCorp’s IRP. 
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 2.  By its Order issued June 4, 2007, the Commission invited comments and 

recommendations from interested parties on whether the IRP should be acknowledged, 

and ordered that any such comments and recommendations be submitted to the 

Commission by July 27, 2007.   

 3.  The Committee is undertaking a careful review of the IRP and intends to file 

comments and recommendations with the Commission.  However, the IRP is a 

voluminous and detailed filing and the Committee anticipates that the current deadline of 

July 27, 2007 for the filing of its responsive comments does not afford the Committee 

sufficient time to complete a thorough analysis of the IRP, identify issues of concern, 

complete any needed discovery and organize its comments regarding those issues and its 

recommendation as to whether the IRP should be acknowledged.  

 4.  For this reason the Committee requests that the Commission extend the time 

for interested parties to file comments on the IRP from July 27, 2007 to August 31, 2007.  

The Committee does not believe this extension of time will in any way impair the 

proceeding, and the additional time will afford interested parties more time to thoroughly 

review the IRP, identify the important issues, and organize their comments in a way best 

suited to facilitate further review and consideration by the Commission. 

 5.   The Committee has contacted the Division of Public Utilities, Utah 

Association of Energy Users, Salt Lake Community Action Program, Utah Clean Energy 

and Western Resource Advocates regarding its intent to request an extension of time to 
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file comments to the IRP, and none of those parties expressed any opposition to such a 

request.  Further, the Committee is unaware of any opposition from any other party or 

person to a request for extension of time to file comments on the IRP.  

  
 Dated this 5th day of July 2007. 
 

_____________________________________ 
      Reed T. Warnick 
      Assistant Attorney General 
      Utah Committee of Consumer Services 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 


